Fitzroy V St Mary’s ‘08

For those born in 1994, it may seem unusual to play games of football on muddy grounds in near freezing temperatures in the driving rain. For those of another era, Sunday’s winter weather and corresponding dismal football ground were curiously nostalgic. 

The footy was difficult. Players from both sides really struggled to adapt to the conditions. That said, St Mary’s were the better team in the first half with two goals to nil and a desperation suiting the occasion. The Roys probably took the honours in the second with Ben’s goal being the only major of the second half. 

Our midfielders battled away all day. Dylan was starved of opportunities up forward until moved onto the ball where he laid tackle after tackle in a gutsy display. Laurie was wonderful all day, playing as if the conditions were dry and continuing his fine form while Sam Gritzalis still found himself plenty of the ball despite being heavily tagged. Tom’s second half was as tough as a rover’s should be in conditions that suit. Time and again he dived into packs and fed the ball out to team mates. On the wings, Tony did not allow his opponent anything while Alex was clearly one of our best players.

Defensively we held up well. Conceding a soccer score was a great effort. Dieter was rock solid at full back and Finn held his opponent to very few possessions. Llewellyn’s desperation was enough to lift any team and I rated his game close to his best for the year. John was amongst our best players again while Tim’s adaptation to footy took another step forward in the muddy conditions. Of course Roger did not allow his opponent any opportunities and must be a nightmare for any opponent.

Up front Paddy used controlled aggression to make clear paths for his team mates while Joseph’s game was well suited to the mud. Liam had the unenviable task of playing full forward on a day when that position was almost obsolete. He gave his all for the team of course! Max Lanskis has been dogged by injury and illness throughout the year but continues to battle away for us. Speaking of illness, Nick Gibbons and Sam Boyce were both sick but played on regardless, both trying to lift their team mates. Bobby also gained important touches until he succumbed to injury late in the game. Ben was back to his elusive best as he handled the conditions as well as anyone. And wasn’t it great to see the old familiar gait of Sam Gill on his return from Europe!

While we let slip a golden opportunity last week, we can look forward to a cracking game this week against Waverly Park Hawks.

